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Memorandum

To: 

Dr. Schafer

From:

the gEEk squad

Date:

Tuesday, October 10, 2006

Subject:
Week Five Status Report

Dr. Schafer,

The following is the work we have completed this week.

· Worked to determine the sensors we will use to locate the swimmer.
· Set a deadline for determining the sensor type(s): Friday, October 13, 2006.

· Set up meetings with both Professor Seabaugh and Professor Bauer to discuss their understanding of the problem and solicit their advice.

· Met with Professor Seabaugh (see attached agenda, agenda_thegEEksquad_Seabaugh_10-03-06.doc)

· His idea was based on RFID sensors, which had been suggested at our proposal presentation by Jason, but we thought would not work because of their binary operation.  However, the transmitter power and sensitivity distance can be controlled to apply this technology over a range of distances.

· There is RFID technology that can not only identify a tag, but the tag can portray information about “who” it is.  This would be especially useful with multiple swimmers in a pool.

· Professor Seabaugh has located RFID technology that looks like it could be modified to help solve our problem.  A company known as ActiveWave has a demo kit available for purchase.  A problem with this technology is that it does not seem water friendly.  However, this is sophisticated technology that would give us a starting point where we know that the technology works.
http://activewaveinc.com/products_datasht_demokit.html 
· The kit includes a transmitter and receiver, a multitude of tag types, and software that operates on a PC.  

· The transmitter power may be adjustable by dial or software.

· One tag type has a vibrating mode.  It is small and evaluating this technology would be very useful for our applications.

· The software deals with C++ and Visual Basic code that we can alter for our use.

· The cost of the demo kit is in the range of $3000.  Professor Strebinger has money to work on this project, and he and Professor Seabaugh are interested in working with this technology regardless of our decision to use it, so it would benefit us to explore this option.

· There is a representative in Mishawaka from the company Bluebean that works with RFID manufacturers, and could speak with us about what exactly would be useful.  This may help reduce the cost.

We have the following open issues.  

· Meet with Professor Bauer, Tuesday October 10, 2006.
· Make a final decision on our sensor type.

· Discuss with Professors Seabaugh and Strebinger about a holding meeting with Bluebean.

All these issues will be resolved as a team.
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